
Board of Health Minutes
May 1, 2006 

  
1.                  The meeting convened at 6:30 p.m. with the following members present:  Glenn Hathaway, 

Scott Sibley, Patrick Durkee, Tom Flanagan and Jim Garreffi of NABOH.   
  

2.                  Agenda approved with addition of David Murphy at 8:00 p.m. 
  

3.                  The minutes of April 3, 2006 were approved. 
  

4.                  Septic Permits: 
Joseph Livergood – 93 Platts Road 
David/Denise Bolduc – 219 Ashby Road 
June Anne O’Donovan – 12 Hunter Avenue 
Suzanne Martin – 91 Holt Road 

  
5.                  Requests for portable toilets from Nashua Valley Boy Scouts and Ashburnham Little 

League were approved as requested. 
  

6.                  Correspondence reviewed (see agenda). 
  

7.                  7:00 p.m. – MRPC update.  5 cases to date on Phase III.   
•        Dennis/Kathy Theriault  approved – 50 Cashman Hill Road 
•        Michael/Joanne Catlin approved – re: 43 Lincoln Avenue 

  
8.                  7:15 p.m. – Wayne & Terry Adams –  

Wayne asked for permission to record notes on cassette.  Discussion on topic.  Taping voted 
on and approved.  See letter in notes. 
Adams gave us letter requesting water supply certificate copy of coliform bacteria test for 
water supply, and all water, well and any records regarding water supply well of 57 
Fitchburg Road (see letter dated April 28, 2006).  Jim requested to review water supply 
certificate information.  Jim is reviewing information.  Terri states that when she has 
requested information, it takes several months to receive only information and it’s usually 
picked up over taking out information she’s looking for. 
Terri said that a water certificate is required to occupy a house.  She requested that 
certificate.  Terri stated there is no occupancy permit on their residence.  Requested that be 
found in Town record if there is one. 
Jim read from the States Dept. of Public Health letter dated April 5, 2006 regarding the 
Adams issues.  Wayne stated that the report is wrong and will argue it in law that he can 
disprove their statements. 
The Adams asked us if we cannot find the documents that they requested, that they be 
notified.  Adams asked if he notified the Board of any 21E reports on 57 Fitchburg Road.  He 
stated that any reports would go through the agenda to the Board for their correspondence 
review. 
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Request for verification of testing that DEP required in October 2001 (roughly) for the septic 
system was also a request by Terri. 

  
9.                  7:55 p.m. – David Favreau – 49 Lakeshore Drive
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Requesting a letter to DEP requesting permit for tight tank.  Jim Garreffi has no issues.  
Board approves letter of support to DEP. 

  
10.              8:00 p.m. – Whitman & Bingham 

Jack Malone represented W&B.  Title 5 variance for 227 Russell Hill Road, Section 15.104 
percolation test permit.  Signed and approved. 

  
11.              8:05 p.m. – David Murphy 

Dropping off performance agreement in regards to septic system installation at Naukeag 
Hospital.  *see attached copy.   Discussion of oil contamination that was found in soil.  
David said testing has been conducted.  No results yet but should be received within a few 
days. 
Glenn will call Town Counsel and confirm everything is in order.  Will then call us to go 
down and sign agreement. 

  
12.              Josh Swerling of Bohler Engineering, P.C. – 39 Watatic Pond Road. 

Regarding tight tank.  Requesting a letter to DEP requesting permit for tight tank.  Jim has no 
issues.  Best solution.   Board voted and approved letter of support to DEP. 

  
13.              Discussion on topics with members. 

  
14.              Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

  
Respectfully submitted, 
Patrick Durkee 
Acting Secretary 
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